Field Hockey Federation 
Date: March 6, 2013
Location:  Moorpark College, Fountain Hall, Room #118
Meeting Called to order by Mike Whitehead at 7:10

Joan Cicchi, Treasurers Report:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Balance Sheet – Un-reconciled for Cal Cup. Have been making deposits $62,600 in Cal Cup account. Assets are $514,000.
Two more years before we need to replace the turf, definitely be able to do that with current state of the finances.
 D1, D2, D3, Juniors all paid. By the end of the weekend we will have 100% collection of team registration fees. There are less than a dozen that have not paid their player registrations. 5 families were approached, one withdrew, one check is in the mail, one paid, two told that they will be deleted if they have not paid on Thursday, and unable to play on the weekend. This will be strictly enforced this weekend. Cards this last weekend were 90% complete. Managers need to correctly register players. Use the drop down “registered in 2013” to correctly get players registered. Go check your rosters, players may have been deleted.  Jyoti has to review the Moorpark Coyotes D2 card. One other team was in trouble, forgot exactly who. 
Profit and Loss – membership fees are exactly the same as they were last year at this time. Thought membership would be up, hasn’t done the analysis yet to understand why we’re $100 behind last year. Fall league was up $6,688 from last year. Spring league was up $5,300. Either people are not yet registered, or they are doubling up on teams or they are playing with shorter rosters. 
Expenses – second insurance payment to be made, maybe will wait one more week. Saved $1,500 from not having the toilet rentals. Spent it in the fall on umpiring. Probably will exceed the umpiring budget this year. Field rental expense expected to be around $2,000 by the end of the year. Presently the expense is $1,085. 
CalCup for last year – all of the expenses are in, but not all of the deposits. Missing some of the breakdown. Requested details in January to reconcile the deposits. 
Phil to follow up with Patti to ensure that the field is reserved for 3/16. 

Meeting called to Order:   7:35 
First order of business to approve minutes, all approved. 

Please pull the treasurers report into the minutes as read. 
Dave Jackson, Presidents report: 
Field repairs are done. Probably $100K worth of work that was done under warranty. Special thanks to Mike Whitehead for spearheading the completion the field repairs and then the painting. Mike noted special help from Mark Stone and Mike Barminski and other volunteers.
Lights report – Tom and Dave had a quick meeting last week. Possibility of a public hearing for the lights for the football lights; 30 days notice required, probably in May. We will try to back-door the application. Dave and Bob Hindi from the Men’s Foundation – Dave is trying to keep the funding avenue from the Men’s Foundation open.
 Kevin requested clarification on the bid? Lights have to be higher and there have to be more of them to be FIH compliant. This is why the cost is higher. Chris – will the public hearing be here or at the district? Dave – likely here. We still have to get VCCD approval from the district office. VCCD approval, then public hearing approval, then money then do the work. Potential cost savings if we are combined with the college lights. Parking structure improvement may interfere with our schedule for the lights. 

Mike Whitehead, Vice Presidents report:  This weekend a Canadian team is coming down, Bulldogs have 8 players that want to play, plus a willing coach. 3:35 game on the schedule. 
Australian teams coming again. They put too many teams this time. Adult teams will be here Mar 30 and 31. They wanted 3 games each day. There’s not really enough space, 5 games are available, 2 Saturday, maybe 6 on Sunday. Two women’s teams, one quite competitive, one with mostly veterans. Men’s team with veterans. 
The Wanderer youth teams will be here in April. We will need to find host families for some of the kids. We will also need to reserve the community center so that the kids have a place to hang out on Saturday. We need a coordinator for the host families for the boys, girls, a coordinator for the social stuff and a coordinator for the teams for boys and girls. 
VCRD – starting up again on Saturday morning early 7 to 9 – be there early (6:30) Both days.  Also Monday afternoon. VCRD will be on the field 5:30 til dark on Tuesday, interfering with Bulldogs practice, also may need to practice on Wednesday. 

Ben Maraquin, Technical Director:  landed today. Nothing to report.

Commissioners Report:
Bulldogs; Alan Scally–Thanks to Ben for prompt reply.  Alan is trying to get a final for the D1 division, maybe Saturday 11th? Ben is the appropriate person to talk to about getting a final for D1. 
Coyotes, Phil Schofield:  Davis tournament team was successful. 
Wizards, Randy Sundeen: They lost 4 players, mom had cancer, and the kids didn’t want to leave. They got some new players, so they have 5 players now in U12. There has been lots of disruption in the school district. Difficulty with getting kids to the elementary tournament. 
Roadrunners, Matt/Dana Hawley: Things are going well – adding players, even today. U10 going well, U15 going well too. They picked up a new coach too. How do we get ready for CalCup? Registration is now open. . .
Camarillo,Momin Quiddus: He is concerned about players who would play but if there’s no team in Camarillo, then they don’t stay. He ends up losing players because there’s not enough kids in the city. Please provide contact information for the kids who play in the league and who live in Camarillo. Some discussion around this registration issue. 

Mark Stone, Director of Facilities: Thanks to the volunteers. Whitehead deserves special appreciation. Everything is running pretty smooth. Need volunteer teams to replace the screening. If people are there during the day, while they’re not playing I could use some help on Saturdays or Sundays. 
Joan – maybe Tigers should do the screen instead of the tree trimming. 

Rob Stevens, Systems Director: Schedule finally complete – question on the finals for D1. Everything taken care of for the Futures tournament. Any changes now look like they will be small.

Tom Harris, Director of Volunteers:  out today. Mike Whitehead is the volunteer of the Month.
Report:
 Bulldogs – clean ivy at player area.
Camarillo – clean bleachers,
Moorpark- nets/wheels. 
Roadrunners – shack/office – please clean the lights and the fridge. 
Still to be completed: 
Simi vacuum field (Dave did this already), 
Tigers – trim trees – changed to help with the screen. 
Women -  clean the bricks around the perimeter. 
Please notify Tom if more jobs need to be done and volunteers are needed. Stone – College also has a larger vacuum and they have done the field before. We can ask the college if we need to. 

Director of Marketing, Kevin: Took down the Lasix billboard, trying to find another billboard vendor. Need to find someone else. Randy Sundeen may have a connection that can help. Joan – can use banners that are more temporary, like with the water polo banners. 

Women’s Coordinator– Marissa is out. 

New Business: 
Most of this falls under director of competitions. A number of issues from last week. Parents of children complained about the foul language. An altercation took place at the half. First time with language should be a green, and the second should be a long yellow. Also, a couple of umpires playing, got after the umpires working the game. There seems to be a lack of respect for the umpires. The managers need to control their players and the Director of Competitions need to enforce the discipline with the mangers. Chris to make sure that the umpires are part of USA field hockey, that umpires are certified and that they are appropriate for the level they are umpiring. Some umpires have been declining their assignments. Last year there was a protocol for D1 umpires; why has that not been followed? Salim has been unavailable, we need to get Salim back involved to manage the D1 umpires. We need to ensure that the parents do not come down on the youth umpires. We need to have two umpires on the U12 games. 

Motion to adjourn – Mike Whitehead / Joan Cicchi second. Adjourned at 9:07.

Minutes taken by Phil Schofield, prepared by Patti Niccum


